TRAFFIC SAFETY COMMITTEE
REGULAR MEETING
APRIL 4, 2022

The Traffic Safety Committee meeting of Monday, April 4, 2022 was called to order at 5:31 p.m. in the
Moose Hill Meeting Room at the Londonderry Town Hall, 268B Mammoth Rd, Londonderry NH.

PRESENT: Chairman Robert Ramsay, Acting Town Manager Michael Malaguti, Engineering and
Environmental Services Director John Trottier, Chief William Hart, Deputy Chief Kim Bernard, Town
Councilor Chad Franz, Public Works Director David Wholly, and Member-At-Large Paul Peddle.
ABSENT: Chief Darren O’Brien, and School Superintendent Scott Laliberte.

PUBLIC COMMENT
Deb Paul — Hardy Road
APPROVAL OF MINUTES
Motion made by Director Trottier to accept minutes of January 10, 2022 meeting
Seconded by Chief Hart
6-0-2

UNFINISHED BUSINESS

Boyd Road — Acting Town Manager Malaguti advised the Committee that the town is in discussions
with the Town of Hudson regarding this issue as the property is located in both Towns.

Motion made by Director Trottier to remove the matter of Boyd Road from the agenda.

Seconded by Chief Hart

8-0-0

Town Wide 30 mph Speed Limit — The town people did not approve the town wide speed limit in the
last elections. Chief Hart advised the committee that this issue has been presented to the residents a
number of times, it is not in the best interest of the town to have a town wide speed limit.

Motion made by Director Trottier to remove the matter of the town wide 30 mph speed limit from the
agenda.

Seconded by Chief Hart

8-0-0

Calla Road Speeding Vehicles - Motion made by Director Trottier to remove the matter of Calla Road
from the agenda, as the residents voted down the town wide speed limit.

Seconded by Chief Hart

8-0-0

Young Road onto Route 102 — Director Trottier advised the committee he has attempted to call the
complainant regarding her concerns, regarding traffic pattern, time of day, and she has not responded to
his calls.

Motion made by Director Trottier to remove Young Road traffic issues from the agenda.

Seconded by Councilor Franz

8-0-0




NEW BUSINESS

Wilson Road - Chairman Ramsay advised the committee that he has spoken with Mr. Gilzinger and he
did not attend this meeting nor that off January 2022.

Motion made by Chief Hart to remove Wilson Road from the agenda.

Seconded by Director Trottier

8-0-0

Winterwood Drive — Jim West of Winterwood Drive advised Chairman Ramsay of speeding vehicles at
the stop sign by the playground. Young adults speeding from time school gets out till about 6:30 pm.
Deputy Chief Bernard advised the officers will give the area attention. This is a general complaint when
spring comes around.

ADJOURNMENT

Chairman Ramsay adjourned the meeting at 5:45 p.m.
Next Meeting is: July 18, 2022 @ 5:30 p.m.

Notes by: Suzanne J. Hebert Date: April 4, 2022

Minutes typed by: Suzanne J. Hebert Date: April 4, 2022

Approved: Traffic Safety Committee ~ Date: July 18, 2022




